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An extraordinary meeting of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board  
was held on Monday 26 May 2008 at 3.30pm  

in the Camellia Room, Civic Offices 
 
 

PRESENT: Megan Evans (Chairperson), Ngaire Button, Pauline Cotter, Aaron Keown, Matt Morris 
and Yvonne Palmer. 
 

APOLOGIES: An apology for absence was received and accepted from Norm Withers.  
 

 
The Board reports that: 
 
PART B – REPORTS FOR INFORMATION 
 
1. QUEENSPARK BUS PRIORITY ROUTE 
 
 This matter was reported to the Council by way of a Joint Chairperson’s Report on 12 June 2008. 
 
 Arising from discussion, the Board decided to request that staff: 
 
 ● Investigate the potential for parking in the triangle area at the south west end of 

Whitmore Street.  
 ● Investigate the potential for ‘left in left out only’ from Gresford Street onto Hills Road, and 

Huggins Place onto Hills Road.  
 ● Provide background information on the reasoning behind the standard design of pedestrian 

islands.  
 ● Investigate the potential for ‘left-in, left-out only’ from the Shirley Village Shopping Centre on 

both the east and west sides of Hills Road, south of the Warrington/Shirley/Hills Roads 
intersection. 

 ● Investigate why angle parking has not been implemented on Slater Street, which was supposed 
to occur as part of the upgrade to the Shirley Community Centre.  

 ● Provide an update from the Network Planning Team on cycling projects and available 
information about accidents and numbers using the city’s cycle networks.  

 
The meeting concluded at 4.35pm. 

 
 
CONFIRMED THIS 18TH DAY OF JUNE 2008  
 

 
 
 
 

 
MEGAN EVANS 
CHAIRPERSON 
 

Note
Part B item: Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision.
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